

**Minutes of the Speedway subcommittee meeting held
Thursday 1st September 2016, commencing at 8pm via teleconference**

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 rd party)	Action & by whom
1.	Welcome & Apologises		
		Present: Wayne Kennedy (WK), Roy Johnson (RJ) and Dan Conway (DC).	
2.	Approval and Confirmation of previous minutes		
		Held 9 th August 2016 Moved: DC, second RJ – approved.	
3.	Business from pervious minutes		
	3.1 Testing	Drug and Alcohol testing need to be conducted at all events, especially all major open events. All State and National events fuel and engine measuring should be made mandatory. Sub Committee would like to know if this can be enforced.	MQ/MA
4.	Supplementary Regulations		
	4.1 Kingaroy JMSC	2016 125cc & Best Pairs Qld Championship - Amended and Approved.	MQ Events
	4.2 Carina Speedway	2016 U21 & Jnr 250cc Solo Qld Championship – Amended and Approved.	MQ Events
	4.3 NBJMCC	2016 Sidecar Qld Championship – Amended and Approved.	MQ Events
	4.4 NBJMCC	2016 500cc Solo Qld Championship – Amended and Approved.	MQ Events
5.	General Business		
	5.1 Race Bibs	WK consulted Jon White for a quote to manufacture 3 sets of Race Bibs x 18 to be used for Qld Championship and to be maintained by MQ and purchased by the Speedway subcommittee. Each set will cost approximately \$880 (\$2,640 in total). Approved.	MQ Accounts
	5.2 Sup Regs	All officials must be noted on Supplementary Regulations requiring subcommittee approval. 'TBA' is not acceptable. No Official – No Approval. MQ to notify all clubs.	MQ Events
	5.3 Direct Crediting of event prize money	The Speedway Subcommittee members are unsure if the action by MQ to Direct Credit Prize Money into competitors account will be viable for Speedway due to the social effects that it will have on clubs and promoters, as most of the participants use their prize money for purchases at the end of the event and in turn remain long after racing socializing whilst	MQ / MQ board

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 rd party)	Action & by whom
		<p>waiting for prize money also.</p> <p>Another concern is that with competitors who race professionally in the UK and Europe may be unable to participate over the off season as this may be deemed as income and/or don't have banking facilities for such credits.</p> <p>Also it may deter interstate competitors from participating, thus reducing the racing fields and much needed revenue.</p> <p>The Subcommittee would like this action not to be applicable for Speedway.</p>	
	5.4 Licences	All Speedway Mechanics to obtain a licence and to sign on at all events, as per GCR's, (even club days).	MQ
	5.5 Visa Selection	The Sub Committee would like to see Queensland Competitors who are participating in the Queensland Championship be given preference above an interstate competitor to be awarded with Visa eligibility.	MQ/MA
6.0	Next Meeting & Close		
		<p>The next scheduled Speedway subcommittee meeting will be held on Thursday 6th October 2016.</p> <p>Meeting closed at 8.55pm.</p>	